THE MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY OF THE TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH FAYETTE
AGENDA
Meeting of October 7, 2021
Approval of Minutes from September 2, 2021 meeting
Public Comment:  
Field Operations Report 

· Review monthly field report for September.
· MATSF personnel observed final testing for sanitary sewer extensions associated with the BJ’s Wholesale Club.
· Various clean-up efforts for the pump stations and impacted areas of flooding as a result of Hurricane Ida.

· MATSF personnel installed a back-flow prevention device on laterals at a home on Railroad Street and South Fayette Street.

Administrative Report: 

· In mid-August, MATSF office personnel initiated the third round of 2021 delinquency notifications to past due accounts.  Approximately 525 delinquent notices were sent to customers/landlords.   Subsequently, 149 doors were posted by the MATSF service provider.  On October 4th, 14 customers were turned over to PAWC for shut off.
· The Auditor finalized the 2020 MATSF Audit and reports have been emailed to Board members.  Hard copies are also available and are on file.
· MATSF received from ACHD the long awaited Municipal Sanitary Sewer Consent Orders on September 7th.  The MATSF Board had adopted a Resolution in July authorizing execution of those orders by the designated Board members.   As such, the executed documents were returned to ACHD on September 9th (PaDEP was copied on the electronic version of the submittal).   Subsequently, ACHD submitted a minor correction to wording, but to be inserted in the executed documents.   The minor correction was acknowledged by MATSF.  ACHD executed the agreement and returned it to MATSF earlier this week. 
· Correspondence was received from ALCOSAN awarding MATSF a “GROW” grant in the amount of $93,200 for the previously completed Portman Run Sewer Main and Lateral Lining project.  This represents 25% of the eligible total project costs of $372,469.61.  The grant agreement documents have been provided for MATSF execution.  
· Still awaiting water use calculations for the proposed auto dealership to be located in Newbury Market adjacent to Carvana.
· The Township Zoning Hearing Board met in September to hear the request for multiple variances associated with the apartments proposed on Oakridge Road (formerly referred to as Newbury Village).  The current proposal is for 315 apartment units as opposed to the 250 originally proposed several years ago.  The Managing Director has been working with the engineering consultant for such items as Pa Design One Call response, connection fee calculations and conceptual sanitary sewer design. 
Engineer’s Report 
· Hastings Phase 3 – Sanitary construction for the 2nd portion of Phase 3 is complete except for testing.
· Stonegate Sanitary Sewer Extension (crossing Battle Ridge Road)  –  Design continues

· Fryes Lane Sewer Extension – Design initiated but on hold.
· Miscellaneous Engineering – MATSF standard details and constructions specifications revisions forthcoming.
· A proposal was provided to MATSF by KLH Engineers for work associated with the upgrade of the Programmable Logic Controller (PLC) for the Chartiers Creek Pump Station.  This is essentially the computer logic for automatically controlling the pump operations.  The existing PLC is outdated and parts are becoming difficult to obtain.  Replacement of the existing PLC was not included at part of the 2014 upgrades to the pump station.   The KLH proposal provides a total cost of $24,670 which includes obtaining the new PLC, installation, programming, troubleshooting and preparing updated engineering drawings depicting the modifications.  
Solicitor’s Report:    
Old Business:   
A copy of the easement agreement for the sanitary sewer easement associated with the Rastetter family property not being conveyed to Maronda Homes has been provided to MATSF.   As such, the resolution for initiation of condemnation proceedings and associated activities in that regard that was approved at the September meeting can be rescinded.  
New Business:  
Discussion of Memorandum of Understanding with Maronda Homes regarding limited additional sanitary sewer work in the vicinity Battle Ridge Road contemplated as part of construction work being performed by the developer for the upcoming Stonegate Plan.

Authorization for execution of Developer’s Agreement associated with the Stonegate Plan.
Meetings, Conferences and Training:

Robinson Run Advisory Group will meet at 1:30 p.m. on Thursday, October 21st at the North Fayette Township Community Center.
MATSF Personnel Committee met on September 16th with a candidate for part time customer service representative and other personnel matters.   Will report during executive session.  
3RWW has scheduled evening meeting for elected officials/board members to review the PaDEP/ACHD Municipal Consent Orders.   The meeting in our region for sanitary sewer systems will be held at the Green Tree Municipal Building on October 12th at 7:00 p.m.

The 3RWW Annual Conference will be held at the Monroeville Convention Center November 3-4, 2021
Approval of Bills: 


Payment of Bills – September 2021
Financial Statements:
Executive Session

Adjournment

